
 

NETMGA Membership Meeting and Dinner 
Ron Ramsey Agricultural Center 

Date: December 5, 2022 
 

Call to Order 
  

The meeting was called to order by President, Karen Rowell.  Karen reminded everyone to log hours as 
necessary and send in dues and required forms by the end of the year. 
 

Program 
 

Jane Mullins gave a tribute to those NETMGA members who have passed during the last year.  They were 
Mayme Pectol, Dennis Marshall, and Judith Gilbert. 
 

Annual Christmas Dinner 
 

Charlie Hawk gave the blessing for the NETMGA Annual Christmas Dinner and dismissed the tables to enter 

the serving line.  Appreciation was given to the Sullivan County Cattlemen Association for preparing the 

meal.  A special thanks was given to Claire Childs, Donna Fowler, and Teresa Gaffner for providing the 

Vegan Meal.  Many thanks were also given to all of the NETMGA Master Gardeners that helped plan, set 

up, decorate, serve, greet, take dues, sell t-shirts, and clean up.  You are greatly appreciated! 

Installation of 2023 Officers 

The officers for 2023 include: 

Karen Rowell, President.  John Hitchcock, Vice President.  Mary Cain, Secretary.  Heather Duby, 

Communications and Facebook.  Larry & Kathy Wagner, Hospitality.  Mary Cain & Andrea Belcher, 

Membership and Certification.  Don Davis, Projects.  Brenda McKinnis & Nancy Shilling, Publicity. Teresa 

Gaffner & Susie Morrison, Programs.  Carl & Barbara Voigt, Website.  Betts Leach, Newsletter.  All officers 

were elected and approved. 

Next Master Gardener Meetings: 
 

The next board meeting is Monday, January 9, and the next membership meeting is Monday, February 6.  
All meetings begin at 6.30 p.m.  The location unless noted differently will be at the Ron Ramsey Regional 
Ag Center. 
 

Meeting was adjourned by Karen Rowell. 
 


